From: Patricia Herbert

Sent: Thursday, March 7, 2024 2:11 PM
To: Planning

Cc: Clarion Housing Contact Centre
Subject: Application ref: 2024/0756/T

Dear Sirs

With reference to the above application for tree works to 22-24 Swains Lane:
We live next door to this property at number 26 and have the following
comments:

1. We notice tree T1, an ash, from the original application, is not included in
your letter of 26 February asking for comments. It is very important to us that
this is included as it overhangs our front garden by approx 50%, dropping twigs,
leaves, seeds, bird excrement. It is also where we park our car. It is a large tree,
having doubled in size since we moved here in 2002 and has not been trimmed
since 2012.

Has this been intentionally missed off or is this an accident?

2. The rest of the items we have no objection to.

Yours faithfully

John & Patricia Herbert



